STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH
Office of Health Care Access

January 23, 2013
Via Facsimile Only

Joseph I. Sullivan

President, Chief Executive Officer

Midwestern Connecticut Council of Alcoholism, Inc.
38 Old Ridgebury Rd.

Danbury, CT 06810

RE:  Certificate of Need, Report No. 13-31816-DTR
Midwestern Connecticut Council of Alcoholism, Inc.
Proposal to Relocate Trinity Glen Women’s Program

Dear Mr. Sullivan:

On January 10, 2013, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA™) received your Certificate of Need (“CON™)
determination request on behalf of Midwestern Connecticut Council of Alcoholism, Inc. (*MCCA™)} with respect
to whether a CON is required to relocate the women’s program of Trinity Glen from Sharon, Connecticut to Kent,
Connecticut.

MCCA currently provides residential care at Trinity Glen, a facility for the care and treatment of substance
abusive or dependent men and women. Trinity Glen is located at 149 Comwall Rd., Sharon, Connecticut. MCCA
proposes to relocate the women’s services at Trinity Glen to a facility located at 62-64 Kent Cornwall Rd., Kent,
Connecticut.

The State of Connecticut Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services (“DMHAS™) provides funding to
MCCA under a contract through the Behavioral Health Recovery Program. The Behavioral Health Recovery
Program is administered by the State of Connecticut to provide eligible participants with clinical and basic
recovery support services. Additional funding is provided through DMHAS under a consolidated contract with the
Court Support Services Division of the State of Connecticut Judicial Branch.

Based upon the foregoing, OHCA concludes that a CON is not required for MCCA to relocate its women’s
services to the new location in Kent pursuant to General Statute § 19a-638(b)14) as MCCA is a non-profit
provider funded by a state agency.

Thank you for informing OHCA of your plans and if you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact
Laurie K. Greci, Associate Research Analyst, at (860) 418-7032.

Sincerely,

Jnf I Vi

Kimberly R. Martone
Director of Operations, OHCA

Copy: Rose McLellan, License and Applications Supervisor, DPH, DHSR
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